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My New Lancer Days
	My first day at Longwood was not August 18th, but it was August 15th when I had started my Honors Retreat. After meeting many people that shared the experience of the retreat with me I felt like I was at home here at Longwood. It was not until New Lancer Days begun that I realized that Longwood would completely change my life. New Lancer Days allowed me to meet people with the same goals, character, and admiration for Longwood and learn how we can stay self-sufficient, be responsible, and become a citizen leader. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]	Day one: New Lancer Days Opening Welcome with Special Guest Monti Washington. It was that day that I had recognized that everyone her at Longwood had similar goals. No matter the circumstance we planned to persevere, face adversity, and succeed. Monti Washington helped us realize that. He faced huge obstacles in his life that many people would face and just give up. His motivational speech helped me stamp that idea of overcoming adversity into my mind. Never give up. Never fall to adversity, only let it build your character.  We all knew that we would find some sort of struggle ahead of us at a point of our lives here at Longwood, but we would be able to find comfort and strength looking back into time to this day. I also believe that this connection between one another and this moment had helped us build a sense of self-sufficiency. Knowing that we could overcome anything thrown our ways would promote the idea that we must remain in control of ourselves, our futures we will remain self-sufficient.
	Day two: Honor and Integrity Ceremony. Day two was probably one of my favorites of all of New Lancer Days. There was something about the Honor and Integrity Ceremony that made it real that I was going to be a part of the community at Longwood. A community that will hold me responsible for my actions; what I do full hearted with good intentions or possibly some mistakes I may not have thought I would do.  Personal responsibility was signed off to us that day. We gave an oath to stay truthful and honest and without that then we would not only break the integrity of the school, but also my personal commitment to be sincere and genuine. President Reveley’s speech and the Honor Board’s presentation made it all real.  We are going to be held responsible for everything we do inside and outside of the class room.
	Day three: Stand up! Bystander Training. Once again, Longwood helps us as citizens of the Farmville community that we must work together to stand above the rest. We are being built to be citizen leaders, help everyone that may need it, and carve a path for other to follow if they need an extra push. This activity in New Lancer Days opened my eyes to the fact that we must stick for each other, whether that means we are a leader or just an ethical person. In my opinion, a true leader is one that stands out against the majority, chooses actions that will not only improve their lives, but also the lives around them, and someone who advocates for people who may not be able to do so themselves. At this session I truly believed it not only helped me, but also a lot of other students in my class understand the importance of becoming a leader in our community.
	Day four: Breakout Sessions and New Lancer Days Closing Ceremony.  This was the last day of New Lancer Days before all of us from the class of 2020 set out to start classes. It was a productive day where the faculty and staff had put forth their time and energy to make sure that we were prepared for the upcoming year at Longwood. The Breakout Sessions helped me grasp the concept of some of the resources we have on campus and I really appreciated it. I learned how, where, and when I could take advantage of some of the resources Longwood had to offer. Offering resources in order increase productivity in the classroom and improving mental, physical, and emotional wellness is something I could not turn down. Those things that they offer for all of the students is what allows us to stand above the rest. Lastly, the Closing Ceremony, it was designed for us to be “released” from the activities of New Lancer Days, but for me I felt like it was preparing me to enter life as a Lancer. The last four days we had learned how to be the best that we could be here at Longwood and after the Closing Ceremony I knew this to be true.
	After New Lancer Days I was ready to take on Longwood in full force. I had all the essentials right at my fingertips. I knew that it was my job as a student here to succeed. New Lancer Days has given my every possible opportunity to succeed so day after day I will have to stay self-sufficient, be responsible, and become a citizen leader.
